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Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to another edition of our weekly newsletter. We have had an eventful week here at Willow Bank Primary
School, and we will be sharing some exciting updates and reminders with you all.

Celebrating Year 6 Achievement: First and foremost, we would like to extend our heartfelt
congratulations to our Year 6. This week, they have demonstrated remarkable resilience and
aspiration during their SATs assessments. Despite the challenges, they remained calm and focused,
showcasing our core value of determination. Well done to each and every one of our Year 6 students
for their hard work and dedication!

Upcoming Events: 
 
WBP Science Day: Wednesday 22nd May, promises to be an engaging and educational day for
our students. Visiting scientists will lead special assemblies, conduct class workshops, and
the whole school will be engaged in scientific investigations. Each class will also have the 

Sports Days: Please mark your calendars for our upcoming Sports Days. On Tuesday, June
4th, Magnolia, Yew, Hornbeam, and Redwood Classes will showcase their athletic prowess
on the field. The following day, Wednesday, June 5th, will see all classes in Year 4 to Year 6

School Photographs: Individual school photographs will be taken on Thursday 13th June,
followed by class photographs on Thursday 20th June. Please ensure your child comes to school
dressed in their school uniform on these days. If they have PE scheduled, they should bring their
PE kits to change into once their photograph has been taken.

opportunity to learn about a famous scientist, sparking curiosity and enthusiasm for the wonders of science. We
would like to thank. Miss Michael for planning and leading this exciting day of scientific learning for the children.

participate in various sporting activities. Both days will commence at 9:30 am. We encourage you to bring a picnic
blanket and cheer on the children as they demonstrate their determination, effort and teamwork!

Almond Class Sharing Assembly: Parents of children in Almond Class are invited to attend their sharing assembly on
Thursday 23rd May, at 9:00 am in the school hall. This will be a wonderful opportunity to witness the achievements
and learning outcomes of our Almond Class children.

Half-Term Closure: A gentle reminder that school will be closed to children on Friday 24th May, for staff training.
Half term will be from Monday 27th to Friday 31st May. We hope this provides a well-deserved break for our
hardworking staff and children alike.

Wishing you all a restful and enjoyable weekend ahead.
Best wishes,
Mrs Oldfield and the WBP Team

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/willowbankpri
https://www.facebook.com/willowbankprimarysch/
https://www.instagram.com/willow_bank_primary/
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Year 1

Year 2 Year 3

Year R

As part of our Geography learning this half term, we have
been exploring different types of farms and what they are
used for. We created our own map of either an arable or
pastoral farm and included a key. We have also been
investigating what a farmer’s year looks like (when crops
are planted/harvested) and created our own wheel
showing what happens in each month of the year.

In our history lessons, Year 3 have been focusing on
learning about our House Champions. We have been
looking at the challenges they encountered throughout
their lives. Each of them were faced with some form of
inequality and stood up to adversity.  We examined why
their roles are important to society.  We have had several
thought-provoking debates within class, explaining our
reasons as to why everyone should be treated equally.

This week, five baby caterpillars arrived in Magnolia's
classroom! We have learnt about the butterfly lifecycle
from "The Hungry Caterpillar". We have enjoyed watching
them grow from tiny hungry babies into big, fat caterpillars
and we can't wait to see them grow into beautiful
butterflies. 

This term in Geography, Year 1 have been exploring the Big
Question ‘Can you explain how the continents differ from
each other?’ The children have been exploring what a
continent is and identified the different continents. This
linked to their core text, Molly Mcdrew Around the World,
focusing on both physical and human geography.  Using
our senses we created role plays about the Antarctica
weather, what animals they would see and any key
features and facts we learnt about the region.
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Year 4 Year 5

Year 6
OUR CORE VALUE FOROUR CORE VALUE FOROUR CORE VALUE FOR   

SUMMER 1 ISSUMMER 1 ISSUMMER 1 IS

ASPIRATIONASPIRATIONASPIRATION

In our Geography lessons, children in Year 5 immersed
themselves in the wonders of Antarctica. Through our
learning journey, they unravelled the mysteries of this frozen
continent, exploring its extreme weather, the secrets behind
its bone-chilling cold, and its unique physical features.  Our
class text ‘A Race to the Frozen North,’ has really helped
give the children a context.  We have also compared
Antarctica and the Arctic, exploring their similarities and
differences in climate.  

In Year 4, we are delving into the fascinating world of
ancient Islam! We have been exploring the big question
"What is the lasting impacts of early Islam on society,
technology, architecture, and global connections?
Currently, we are researching about the House of
Wisdom, a centre of knowledge in ancient Baghdad, to
understand its profound influence on our world today. 

As part of their geography topic, 'Make a difference',
year 6 have been studying conservation in their local
area. They visited Southmere Lake and conducted
research on the types of wildlife and habitats found
there. Since, they have researched environmental
challenges that were faced around the school and how
Peabody have helped to improve it. The children are
now considering how we can all be more mindful of our
school environment and protect precious resources.
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Well done to: Our target is over 96%

Magnolia - 97% Yew - 98%

Hornbeam - 96% Redwood - 90%

  Laburnum - 98% Almond - 96%

Hazel - 97% Walnut - 95%

Larch - 97% Sycamore - 99% 

`

                                                       Key Dates
Next week:

Almond: Thursday 23rd May - Sharing Assembly in the school hall at 9am
Upcoming events: 

Friday 24/05/2024 - Inset day, school closed
Monday 27/05/2024 - Friday 31/05/2024 - half term
Monday 03/06/2024 first day back.
Tuesday 4th June - KS1 Sports Day 
Wednesday 5th June - KS2 Sports Day
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W e a r e  l ook i ng  f o r  Read  w i th  Me  vo l un t ee r s  a t
W i l l ow  Bank !  The se  vo l un t ee r s  w i l l  v i s i t  ou r
EYFS ,  KS1  and  KS2  c l a s s rooms  and  l i s t en  to  ou r
ch i l d r en  r ead .

I f  you  a r e  i n t e r e s t ed  i n  vo l un t ee r i ng  w i t h  u s  f o r
30  m i nu t e s  o r  an  hou r  ea ch  week ,  t hen  p l ea se
pop  i n to  t he  o f f i c e  t o  e xp r e s s  you r  i n t e r e s t  and
p i c k  up  ou r  app l i c a t i on  pack .

EYFS and KS1 Parent Reading Morning

Every Thursday from 8:40-9:10am

All parents and carers welcome! 

A reminder that we have our Chance To Chat.
As a school we provide ongoing support for the children’s wellbeing and mental heath to which one of the methods is they
can fill out a form while in school to express their worries. The form then gets placed in the ‘Chance to chat’ box where it
will be addressed by the wellbeing team.
We also have an online form which is located on the school website named ‘Chance to chat’.
The children can complete the form if they are worried about something or need some advice? A member of staff will get
back to the child at school.

Please copy the link below and paste in the search bar and it will direct you straight to the form.

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=MvrWB2Z-r0qnuEuN-
giOI1CAPQc0X4RFje43giTliLNUOE5BWUFISE40VjBXODZYRVFITlNXVzZYNCQlQCN0PWcu

School Reminder
School gates close at precisely 8:50am, after this time, entrance is via the school office and signing

your child/children on the screen.
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